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SwimFest Wrap 
Wow! What a day it was last Saturday! Hot at the 

start, some timing issues, lots of great racing, 

excellent times, a bag of medals, with an explosive 

finish. 

Thank you so much to everyone who helped last 

Saturday. We had some members turn up just to 

help with the setup, members who were there to 

help run the meet, members who helped with the 

pack up, the clean up on Sunday morning, and all of 

the above. 

Thank you to everyone who helped setup before the 

meet. It was great to have so many helpers and we 

had everything done before the warm-up at 1:30pm. 

During the meet – thank you to the timekeepers, 

BBQ and caterers, marshals, check starters, medals, 

announcer, recorders, runners and other officials for 

your contribution. Everything we could control went 

flawlessly, and when things went wrong that we 

couldn’t control (i.e. the timing system and weather) 

you all reacted quickly to keep the show on the 

road. 

Unfortunately, Swimming NSW had an issue with 

the timing system at the 100m end of the pool, 

which meant we had to switch to using our Dolphin 

system for the 100m & 200m events which delayed 

the meet, as did the first storm. 

When the second storm front hit, the way everyone 

sprung into action was just fantastic. We have never 

seen weather like that at the pool before and yet 

everything got packed up and most importantly, 

everyone got home safely. Thank you to everyone 

for your help! 

Finally, a big thank you to Ian Wilson, Domenic Vicic, 

Danielle Vicic, Alison Johnston and Peter Johnston 

who were back at the pool for 3 hours on Sunday 

morning to finish the pack up. 

In the pool, our team swam very well with 47 new 

personal best times and a massive 32 medals. 

If you didn’t collect your medals, they will be 

available for collection after the races this morning. 

Thank you to everyone for your help and well done 

to our swimmers on their results. 2023 is certainly a 

SwimFest to remember! 

Senior Metropolitan Championships 
Good luck to Matthew Vicic who is representing the 

club at the Senior Metropolitan Championships this 

weekend. Matt is swimming in 4 events over the 

two days. 

Congratulations to Matt for qualifying and we wish 

him and his coach Alison the best of luck at the 

meet. 

Photos 
Have you got photos from the SwimFest, Inter-Club 

Cup, other meets or a Saturday morning you can 

share? Please use the share button in the weekly 

Whales Tales email to upload them. 

Calling all 5 to 8 year olds 
The Metro South West 5 to 8yrs Development meet 

is on at Guildford Swimming Centre on Saturday, 1st 

April. This is a great little meet, usually over in a 

couple of hours, so don’t be an April Fool and enter 

today! 

Starr Partners Community Series Video 
Have you seen the Starr Partners Community Video 

promoting the club yet? If not, it is available on the 

Starr Partners YouTube page. Thank you to Starr 

Partners for their ongoing support. 

Lions Club Award 
Each month the Committee votes for the Lions Club 

Award – the club’s Volunteer of the Year. 

You can nominate a club member online here. 

Trophies 
Do you have perpetual trophies from last season to 

return? Time to dust them off and bring them back 

to the club room to prepare for the presentation. 

https://merrylandsasc.asn.au/swimmeets/upcoming.aspx
https://youtu.be/kYtx-olTxmo
https://forms.office.com/r/vbw7EWgDb9

